

# CARTMEL CE PRIMARY SCHOOL **Newsletter 29th March** 2018



With our Easter celebrations down at The Priory, Craft Morning in school and Easter Hat Parade judged by Dr Williams from Cartmel Priory School – it's certainly kept us moving and ensured a busy and eventful end to the Spring term. Thank you to everyone for the wonderful engagement with the Hat Parade; there were some truly spectacular creations!

Today sees the departure of Mrs Stagg after 9 years at Cartmel CE Primary. We wish her well in her future and thank her for all her hard work and dedication to our school over the last nine years.

Mr Dunstan marries his lovely Miss Miller over the holidays. The event is long anticipated by the staff team and we are all looking forward to celebrating with them in style! We wish them both a magnificent wedding day and happy life together.

Mrs Rawcliffe also celebrates a 'special' birthday (!) over the holidays and we also wish her Many Happy Returns! So, it is all to celebrate here in school!

Wishing you all a relaxing and peaceful Easter together.

With best wishes, Mrs Battersby

#### Cheddar's club

Breakfast and afterschool club will start again on Monday 16th April. Breakfast club 8-8:30am and afterschool club 3-5:30pm

#### Class 1

Just a reminder that Mrs. Walker will be back in Class 1 after the Easter holidays. Mrs. Walker will be working on a Monday, Tuesday and Friday. Mrs Unsworth will be working on a Wednesday and Thursday.

We will be returning back to school on **Monday 16**th April after the Easter holidays.

#### Uniform

We now have a new alternative school uniform provider called "Koolskools". They make uniform from fairtrade cotton. A letter has been sent home with all the details and information about the company. Over the Easter holidays please can **ALL** parents/carers check their child's/children's school uniform and PE kit to ensure they have the correct uniform and PE kit and have it clearly labelled.

#### **School PE kit**

White polo shirt Black/Navy shorts Trainers/pumps Plain black/navy tracksuit

#### **School Uniform**

Black/grey/white socks White polo shirt Navy jumper/cardigan Grey/black trousers Grey skirt/school dress Grey/black/navy tights Black school shoes.

Dear Parents and Carers,

We have come to the end of another successful term and governors would like to thank everyone in the school community for their contribution and commitment to the work of the school.

Our best wishes go with Mrs Stagg as she leaves teaching for the time being. She came to us a newly qualified teacher living in the School House, and it has been a pleasure to see both her confidence and expertise develop over the years and to share with her the joys of marriage and motherhood.

We also offer our congratulations to Mr Dunstan on his forthcoming marriage and wish him and his fiancée, Jenny, a wonderful day and future life together.

The children were yesterday given the gift of a small Easter egg from governors and I would invite you to share the included Easter story with your children.

We wish you all a Happy Easter and relaxing break.

Mary Iveson

#### **After School Clubs**

After Easter, the hockey club will be replaced with a cricket club run by Cumbria Cricket. If your child would like to attend then please can you contact the school office via email or telephone. Keith will be running the usual multi-skills club on a Wednesday. Both of these clubs are currently free of charge until the May half term.

We are in the process of organising some other nonsporting clubs for next term. More info to follow....

### **Dates for your Diary**

Event	Time	Date/place
Keith's Multi	3.00pm –	Every Wednesday
Skills	4.00pm	from 18 <sup>th</sup> April 2018
School Class Photos	1-3pm	Thursday 19 <sup>th</sup> April
Squash sowing	During school time	Friday 20 <sup>th</sup> April
Tri-Golf	1pm-3pm	Wednesday 25 <sup>th</sup>
		April. Cartmel Priory school.
Muslim Day	During school time	Wednesday 2 <sup>nd</sup> May
Mini tennis	1pm-3pm	Wednesday 9 <sup>th</sup> May
		for class 2 children.
Mini tennis	1pm-3pm	Thursday 10 <sup>th</sup> May
		Class 3 children.

Minutes for Governing Body meetings can be requested from the clerk.



Thank you to all the children who took the time to raise sponsorship money for such a worthy cause. So far we have raised a magnificent £514.50 We have still some forms not returned so please return these after Easter and we may even watch this total grow.

#### **Contact details**

Please can parents/carers remember to update the school with change of address and contact details so we have the correct information in case of an emergency.

Can we also remind parents who use After School Club that pick up is 5.30pm at the latest. Any parents who pick up after this time will be charged a fee of £5.00 per child per 15-minute slot.

On Friday 20<sup>th</sup> April, the children will be going to visit L'Enclume farm at Aynsome. Children will need to bring in waterproofs and wellies. They will also be sowing squash.

The next Guitar/Ukulele lesson will be on Tuesday 17<sup>th</sup> April.

# Parent / Pupil information Order online purchase of school uniform

Please find attached a link to your schools uniform web site

www.oneidentity.co.uk

If you go to

- register now for school uniform (register as new customer)

## this can take up to 48 hrs to confirm

Then once you have received a conformation email sign in on the site

Go to

-shop for uniform here in the categories section

Any problems please phone 01229 823584

#### **School Angels**

Please remember to use this website when ordering items over the internet. It doesn't cost you anything and the school will receive a donation. If we don't keep on using school angel then we will simply loose it. Thank you. Total raised so far £450.50

Please keep using this site.

The web address is

www.schoolangel.org.uk/cartmel-ce-primary-school Sites include Amazon, E-bay, John Lewis, M&S, Argos, Joules, Asda Direct, Boden. Please take a look.

Please remember to use this site when buying your Christmas presents as this can give the school a huge boost in fund raising.

Children should not be left in the school playground prior to 8.30am without adult supervision. The school will have a member of staff on duty daily from 8.30am